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	March - April 2013
EDITOR   -   Carol Baker
Thank you to the members who have contributed to the newsletter over the past year.  We have some reading for you with this edition.   Good luck to the members who are taking on a position for the 2013-14 season.   Safe traveling to those who are going away and happy times for those who aren’t.  
Is there a new Newsletter Editor out there?    
FROM THE BOARD ROOM
We are now officially into our 2013/14 year of operation and our Annual General Meeting at 10am, Sunday 14th April will see the conclusion of the past year, a year that has been successful both on and off the greens. Whilst our past year has been successful, there were some disappointments along the way. The cancellation of the “Newish Bowlers Tournament”, the decrease in the number of entries in our other tournaments and club championship events, the cancellation of the “Men’s President Day” due to lack of attendees were areas of concern to the Board and should be of a concern to all EBC members. The Board of Directors is planning to instigate a review of these events to assess their suitability in regards to the format, the scheduling and the cost of these events to see if a rational explanation as to their failure can be found and ultimately rectified. As members of Edithvale Bowling Club, if you didn’t enter or attend any or all of these events, I would welcome your reasons as to why. If we don’t know what is wrong then we really can’t fix the problem, so if you have your reasons, please feel free to talk to me or any committee or Board member about them. 

Belonging to a club such as ours where all the work required to keep the club ticking along is done by volunteers, it is vital for the ongoing success of the club that the work is shared among as many members as possible. Too often in clubs the bulk of the work is left to a handful of members, usually the same members every year. That’s unfair and I would like to think that our club is better than that. We have several important positions that need to be filled next year and sadly, despite my pleas and the advertisements placed on the notice board; no-one has yet stepped forward. The positions of:

Bar Manager (this position could be done by 2 people, one being the organiser of the bar and rosters and the second person responsible for purchasing and stocking the bar.)

Newsletter Editor  A very important position as our newsletter is one of our better mediums for communicating with the members. 

Website Editors EBC boasts one of the very best lawn bowls websites around but Pam needs some help. If you have a computer, this could be the job for you.

We need these positions filled!!! Please help!



Cont’d
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – SUNDAY, 14 APRIL @ 10.00 AM

LADIES SECTION ANNUAL MEETING – TUESDAY, 16 APRIL @ 9.30 AM

MEN’S SECTION ANNUAL MEETING –WEDNESDAY, 17 APRIL @ 7.00 PM



Fortunately, nominations for some committee positions have exceeded the positions available and elections will be required to determine the successful candidates. Elections will be conducted for all contested positions on Friday 6th April between 4pm and 7pm at the clubhouse.  Please make the effort to cast your vote.  It is your right and privilege to do so!!

Whilst we all suffered through the recent spate of hot weather, our new Tift Dwarf green loved it and is progressing nicely.  It had its first cut and roll recently and we’re looking forward to bowling on that green during our next pennant season.

As mentioned earlier in my article, our Annual General Meeting is scheduled for 10am, Sunday 14th April at the clubhouse.  It is important that this meeting is well attended as there are decisions made at the meeting that will impact on all members.  So please make the effort to attend. There will be an Open Forum following the formalities of the AGM where all members will have the opportunity to ask questions and express their ideas and opinions on any matters relating to their club. 
Following the above, presentations will be made to the winners and runners up of different club events.  A light snack will be provided. 
Bob Steele

Executive Director.

LADIES SECTION PRESIDENT   -  Barbara Overson
Sadly, this will be my last insertion to the EBC News. I have enjoyed my last 2 years as President, and was so pleased with 'my' day when we had 81 ladies and gentlemen there to enjoy some bowling, each others company and a lovely lunch. Thank you. Jan Shaw, President of Sandbelt Region, presented 2 Super Veteran's badges to Norma Sutherland and Barbara Etheridge. I am pleased to hand over to Jeanette Barrett who will do a great job. 

TUESDAY PENNANT SEASON  -  Bette Viney, Chair
With all four sides playing in finals it was a very exciting time for EBC.

Division 1 Section 4 Ladies only and Division 3 Section 6 Open sides both won their Sectional Finals and are to be congratulated on a wonderful result.  Both sides went on to play Divisional Finals, but unfortunately were defeated.  A great effort to get so far!

Our two Ladies only sides, Division 1 Section 5 and 6, were defeated in their semi, but were thrilled to be playing off in a final. 

As I am not standing for re-election for the forthcoming season, I would like to thank my Selection Committee consisting of Deb Sherry, Pat Sherriff, Joan Lockhart and Jeanette Barrett for all their support and assistance during a particularly difficult decision making season.  I wish the incoming Selection Committee a very successful Pennant season for 2013-14. 

LADIES MATCH COMMITTEE  –  Carolyn Burgess, Chair
Our first event for our season started in October 2012.  This was the ladies pairs championship won by Joan Lockhart and Trish Eastwood with runners up Barbara Overson and Pat Gilhooley. 
November saw the start of the Ladies Singles Championship the winner was Pamela Bryant and the runner up, Barbara Overson. The Minor Championships were played early December, this event was won by Jan Collins and the runner up was Shirley Simpson. 

January 2013 was the start of our next event, Proportional 100 up plus Handicap; the event was won by Trish Comerford and runner up Irene Trupke.

February/ March 2013 and the Seeded Pairs Championship were played out with a win to Irene Trupke and Barbara Cheshire with runners up Pamela Bryant and Shirley Simpson.

Our last championship for the season is the 2 bowl singles the results of this event will not be known until after the newsletter is published.
The Match Committee had two other major events to organise, they were the Lady President Guest and Delegates Day held on March 14, 2013 approximately 60 people were catered for with 14 teams. 2 OBE ‘s (over bloody eighty) were presented to Barbara Ethridge and Norma Sutherland.

The Isobel Baguley Ladies Fours held on March 26, 2013 was very well attended with 22 teams, 10 from Edithvale and the others from Neeram District, Garfield, 2 teams from Hampton RSL (thank you Irma) Hampton Park, Parkdale, Mentone, Kew Heights, Cranbourne, Somerville, Dandenong RSL and Hastings.
Two Edithvale teams were Winner and Runner up, 1st place to Pamela Bryant, Denise Chapman, Heather Redpath and Trish Comerford, Runners Up Lisa Williams, Irene Trupke, Trish Eastwood and Judy Munn. 

A team from Kew Heights were 1st game winners Skipped by Phil Major and 2nd game winners were a team from Hastings skipped by H. Couchman. 

All who attended from the other clubs have asked to be invited next year, the weather was perfect and every one had a great day.

SATURDAY LADIES SECTION  -  Claire Baskett
Saturday Ladies Section 10 Pennant for 2012-13 was enjoyable for all members of our team which culminated in a finals game which we lost by 7 points.    Our bowling skills were challenged as several of the opposition players were playing Midweek pennant in Premier Division, especially Glen Waverley, so we were particularly excited when we drew with them towards the end of the season after loosing to them by approx 30 shots twice before.  There was even a dance from Sally when we arrived back at the Club House.

The new experience of having to travel over the other side of the city we made a positive by meeting for a late breakfast and then travelling together.  It was nice to play different players and new friendships were forged, like when we arrived for the final at Yarraville/Footscray one of their players immediately came up to us with slices she had cooked because our players had enjoyed a taste earlier in the year. 

Thank you to the other Edithvale players for accepting us as part of the Saturday scene, we are always proud to represent Edithvale.

So once again we will await Bowls Vic as to whether next season there will be a Ladies Competition.
MEN’S MATCH COMMITTEE   -   Bob Davies, Chair
With the last newsletter for the season, I would like to sincerely thank the current members for their support to me over the past year.  We are losing three members of the Match Committee for the coming season.  I am seeking bowlers who can spare a little time to help run our Wednesday and Friday games.  Please see me if you can help.  Just remember “NO” Match Committee “NO GAME”.

We have just completed our “Baguley Fours” Tournament with 22 teams competing, great weather and an excellent lunch.  Well done to Ian Wilding for his effort on this day. 

NEW MEMBERS
Welcome to the following new members … Lisa Carrison, Rob Carrison, Roy Cortese, Adam Edwards, Jenny Falahey, Kaitlin Falahey, Scott Falahey, Craig Hunter, Diane McFarlane, Margaret Rook and Robert Rook. 
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SATURDAY CLEANING ROSTER

6 April:
P Bailey & R Baird


20 April:
D Caven & N Ryan


13 Aril:
I Thomas & A Perkins 

27 April:
G Unwin & D Rafter 

If you are unable to do your duty PLEASE  arrange for someone else to do it for you.
Please check the notice board for the Saturday Cleaning Roster

over the next few months. 



WELFARE REPORT (as at 26 March)  -  Eric Viney
Faye Costelloe – in St John of God Hospital, Berwick with heart lung problem.  (At time of going to print I am pleased to advise that Faye is showing improvement.  Carol)
Bob Baird – Peninsula Private Hospital.  Recovering from a hip replacement operation and post operation heart problems. 

John and Shirley Cracknell – recovering from car crash injuries and looking forward to playing bowls again.

Don Shields – Leaving the club.  Moving into the care of his sister on the peninsula. 

May the Easter Gods of Good Health bless us all. 

Our thoughts are also with all members who are not well or have not been well.  
BAR MANAGER  -  Andrew Benson

How quickly the 2012-2013 Bowls season has gone – or is it that I’m getting older – “cherish the thought”- that can’t be right.  

The Bar Manager’s position is vacant and your Club needs someone to step up and take on this responsibility.  Our bar profits go a long way in offsetting our membership fees and other running costs.
This is a rewarding and satisfying position within our Club.  Be assured I will be on hand to assist the newly appointed Bar Manager in familiarizing them with their new position. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wholeheartedly thank all the bar staff for their diligence throughout my term – thanks “Guys” and “Lasses”. 

In closing I thank my wife, Carol, for her support and assistance in stocking the shelves.

With kind thoughts. 
SOCIAL NEWS   -   Margaret Burke & Social Committee

Twenty-five of us enjoyed a delicious meal at Redwood Gardens on March 8th.  Being our sponsors, we could do this twice a year. 

Saturday, April 13th - Dinner Dance
[image: image9.wmf]The Club’s Dinner Dance is our next major function and tables have filled up enthusiastically, which was great to see.  There is a table still free, waiting for someone and friends who wish to be part of a night of nostalgia.  $40 per person. 

Many thanks go to Doug Rafter in initiating such an evening.  With his diligence in the preparation, along with the Committee it has to be a great night. 

Doug will be stepping down from Committee as he and his wife Jo will be extensively traveling this year and won’t have time to put into social activities.  Thank you Doug for your contribution this year. 

For those who don’t know, I have resigned from the Social Committee after two enjoyable years of doing for the Club.  This will be my last newsletter and thanks to Carol for your time and help.   

So this is an opportunity to thank our Social Committee for all their support to me. 

Also, to those members who continue to support our Club … thank you. My good wishes to all committees for the future.   Margaret Burke 

COACHES REPORT  -  Norm Lewis, Coaching Co-ordinator
With Pennant over for another season, it’s time to look forward to 2013-14.  

A large exodus of players will soon be leaving us to escape our Melbourne winter.  For those of us who remain, it is a great time to do an overhaul of our bowling skills.   As a general rule bad habits creep into our game, without us knowing it.  A visit to one of our Coaches will generally find the fault and get you back on track.  Almost all faults start with what takes place on the mat.  Far, far  better bowlers and coaches than what EBC can offer will tell you, that what you do on the mat is the foundation of your game.  The experts will call it a “mat routine”, which you should repeat every time you put a bowl down, regardless of what type of shot you intent to play.  From the time you walk onto the mat, check bias, align feet on the mat to intended grass line and then complete backswing and deliver the bowl, will take on average, 10 to 12 seconds.  Much under 10 seconds means you are rushing it.  Remember, slow down and stay down.  

As regard practice, a friendly roll up with lots of talk is not practice, “social” “sure”, but it is not practice.  Put some meaning into your practice, play to different jack lengths, and bowl to jacks that are offset and practice various shots.  Draw to jack on line, draw to jack offset, draw to a spot at rear of jack to create a position bowl.  Practice a yard on shot to move a bowl out of the head and replace it with yours.  Practice a few forcing shots and drives to break up a congested head, and, or, get jack into ditch.  Set yourself targets and think positive.  IF YOU REALLY WANT TO BE A BETTER ALL ROUND PLAYER, then the above recommended practice will certainly help you greatly.  

To all bowlers, whether you holiday away, or stay home, stay healthy and safe and come back to Pennant, refreshed and eager to make the 2013-14 season a great one for the EBC.  
RECRUITMENT DRIVE  -  Pamela Bryant
Edithvale Bowling Club has just elevated its No.1 Sat Pennant Side from Div 2 to Div 1 for the 2013-14 season (!!!). 

This came about with our defeat of top dogs Armadale at Armadale, then 3rd placed Richmond Union (who def. Mentone) at Hampton in the Sectional Play-offs.  (Unfortunately, we lost our first round playoff in the Divisional Finals when we played Melton at Middle Park, but.... we did achieve promotion from Div. 2 to Div. 1 from 4th position on the ladder after the home and aways!)  Yep, we're on the up!

We are keen to seek out players from anywhere that could be key, and have the goods, to aid our bid to remain in Division 1, for the long term.  Please bear in mind ....”we do not pay players”.  We just want our prospective recruits to feel appreciated, comfortable and "at home" with us whilst enjoying our full bowling calendar and the thrill of Division 1. 

To entice a strong contingent of Div. 1 ready bowlers we need to engage in some heavy recruitment strategies NOW!   As an Edithvale Club member you are the one that can make a difference here by engaging with, or seeking out, those players that may fit the bill and who just need a little personal encouragement to join us.  Please give it your best shot!

TRADING TABLE  -  Irene Trupke
Many thanks to everybody who helped to make our trading table such a success last financial year.

The new financial year is beginning so let’s think how we can do it again.
Homemade delicacies like jam, marmalade, relishes etc. are very much sought after and walk out the door very quickly.

You may have items on your shelves which you no longer treasure but which may become somebody else’s treasure, so bring it in, you never know.

Let’s have a good try.

Thanks to you all,  Irene
THANK YOU FROM PAMELA BRYANT
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	Pamela would like to thank the President, Secretary, Ladies Committee and Members for the flowers and thanks presented to her on Isobel Baguley Day, in recognition of her work on the website.  A great surprise on an already successful day!

She is very keen to set up a “team” of Web Editors so that the ongoing maintenance of the site continues and the site remains “fresh”.  Pictured here with her winning Isobel Baguley Day team, raffle prize and the flowers. Thanks!


QUOTE:
“Health is the greatest possession.  Contentment is the greatest treasure.  Confidence is the greatest friend.” 

VISITORS BOOK
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CHICKENS



Members are reminded that it is a legal requirement that visitors sign the club’s Visitors Book.   The book can be found near the flat screen TV.

Persons who are not required to sign the Visitors Book are visitors from another club who are bowling and our own members.

Persons WHO MUST sign the Visitor’s Book are visitors from other clubs who are NOT bowling, family members or friends who are not members and are visiting the club. 

Non compliance with the above could result in the loss of EBC’s Liquor Licence.  Visitors must sign the Visitors Book, whether they purchase alcohol or not.  Please be mindful that with the loss of our Liquor Licence our Club would never recover financially. 

HAVE YOUR SAY …

Don’t forget, a section of the EBC Newsletter is available for members to put forward their opinions, constructive criticisms and/or suggestions in writing and submitting them to the Board Secretary either by letter or by email to the club on: ebc3196@yahoo.com.au  This will be known as the “Have Your Say” column and is open to all EBC members. 
FOR SALE
If you have anything you wish to sell relating to Bowls, please contact the Editor and an ad can be included in the Newsletter. 

RITCHIES IGA COMMUNITY BENEFIT SCHEME
When shopping at Ritchies and by using your community benefit card (which we hope is registered to Edithvale Bowling Club), Ritchies will donate money back to us.  We hope that all bowlers will obtain a benefit card from Ritchies and use it whenever possible.  The more you spend the more money we receive. 
JOKES
FORGOT MY GLASSES   (Barbara Cheshire)
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Yesterday my daughter again asked why I didn't do something useful with my time. Talking about my "doing something useful" seemed to be her favorite topic of conversation. She was "only thinking of me" and suggested I go down to the senior center and hang out with the guys. I did this and when I got home last night I decided to teach her a lesson about staying out of my business. I told her that I had joined a parachute club.
She said, "Are you nuts? You 're almost 72 years old and you're going to start jumping out of airplanes?" I proudly showed her that I even got a membership card.
She said to me, "Good grief, where are your glasses! 
This is a membership to a Prostitute Club, not a Parachute Club."
"I'm in trouble again, and I don't know what to do... I signed up for five jumps a week." I told her. She fainted.
Life as a senior citizen is not getting any easier but sometimes it can be fun.
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BROTHEL TRIP 
An elderly man goes into a brothel and tells the madam he would like a young girl for the night. Surprised, she looks at the ancient man and asks how old he is. 

'I'm 90 years old,' he says. 

'90?' replies the woman. 'Don't you realize you've had it?' 

'Oh, sorry,' says the old man. 'How much do I owe you?' 

A LION AND A MOUSE
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A Lion was getting married.  At his wedding was a Mouse shouting away 

 HYPERLINK "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \o "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \t "_blank"  

 HYPERLINK "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \o "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \t "_blank" and congratulating the Lion …  "All the best, my brother.  Good luck."
Seeing the Mouse shouting away claiming that 

 HYPERLINK "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \o "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \t "_blank" the Lion getting married is his brother,  another Lion grabs the Mouse in anger and asks: 

 HYPERLINK "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \o "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \t "_blank" "Who 

 HYPERLINK "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \o "http://groups.yahoo.com/subscribe/enjoythemasti" \t "_blank" the hell do you think you are? How can a Lion be your brother? You are only a Mouse."
The Mouse replies: "I, too, was a Lion before I got married."
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There once was a religious young woman who went to Confession. Upon entering the confessional, she said, 'Forgive me, Father, for I have sinned.' 

The priest said, 'Confess your sins and be forgiven.' 

The young woman said, 'Last night my boyfriend made mad passionate love to me seven times.' 

The priest thought long and hard and then said, 'Squeeze seven lemons into a glass and then drink the juice.' 

The young woman asked, 'Will this cleanse me of my sins?' 

The priest said, 'No, but it will wipe that smile off of your face.'  
A SENIOR CITIZEN’S EXCUSE

A senior citizen drove his brand new BMW Z4 convertible out of the car showroom. Taking off down the motorway, he floored it to 120mph enjoying the wind blowing through what little hair he had left.
"Amazing!" he thought as he flew down the M4, enjoying pushing the pedal to the metal even more. Looking in his rear view mirror, he saw a police car behind him, blue lights flashing and siren blaring.
"I can get away from him - no problem!" thought the elderly nutcase as he floored it to 140mph, then 150 then 160. Suddenly, he thought, "What on earth am I doing? I'm too old for this nonsense!" So he pulled over to the side of the road and waited for the police car to catch up with him.
Pulling in behind him, the police officer walked up the driver's side of the BMW, looked at his watch and said, "Sir, my shift ends in 10 minutes. Today is Friday and I'm taking off for the weekend. If you can give me a reason why you were speeding that I've never heard before, I'll let you go."
The old man, looked very seriously at the policeman and replied, "Years ago my wife ran off with a policeman. I thought you were bringing her back."
"Have a good day, Sir", said the policeman. 
MARRIAGE HUMOUR
Wife: 
'What are you doing?' 
Husband: 
Nothing. 
Wife: 
'Nothing . . . ? You've been reading our marriage certificate for an hour.' 
Husband: 
'I was looking for the expiration date.'
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“Viagra' is  now available in tea bags.
 It doesn't enhance your sexual performance but it does stop 
your biscuit going soft.
Oops !!
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[image: image5.jpg]Reward Edithvale Bowls Club by doing your banking.

Drop into your branch at Aspendale Gardens Shopping Centre,
Aspendale Gardens or phone 9588 0610 to find out more.

Bendigo and Adelaide Bank Limited. ABN 11 068 049 178. AFSL 237879. CLUB14 (163392_v3) (1/09/2012)

Aspendale Gardens-Edithvale Community Bank® Branch @ Bendigo Bank
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Improve your eyesight...improve your game

250a Nepean Highway Edithvale 3196
Ph (03) 9772 3333

$20 Coles Myer Voucher with every purchase over $180
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ASPENDALE GARDENS

CHARCOAL CHICKENS

The succulent chickens come with a great range of delicious salads, which are 
freshly prepared each day.  
Gluten free mayonnaise is used.    
Aspendale Gardens Charcoal Chicken is a valued sponsor of Edithvale Bowling Club.  Please make yourself known to the staff.  They look forward to serving you.  

Phone 9588 1616
	
	CHEL
[image: image7]EA
CRUISE & TRAVEL
· PERSONAL SERVICE

· CORPORATE & HOLIDAY TRAVEL

· CRUISING SPECIALISTS

· INTERNATIONAL & DOMESTIC TRAVEL

· TRAVEL VOUCHERS, BRIDAL / GIFT



REGISTRY


· WE SELL LUGGAGE & TRAVEL

 PRODUCTS
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396 Nepean Highway

Chelsea  Vic  3196

Email:  travel@chelsea-travel.com.au
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